
Meghna Mazumdar
(2nd from left) Recognized at 
The First Tee National Network Meeting



Executive Director’s Message:

Dear Friends of The First Tee of 
Connecticut,

2017 was definitely a successful year and 
everyone reading this message should 
take pride in the fact that The First Tee 
of Connecticut introduced 74,801 young 
people to our Life Skills Curriculum and 
the game of golf.  2017 was also a year of 
expansion and transition.  

On July 1 our chapter assumed sole 
responsibility for programs and operations 
in Fairfield County – specifically those 
at Fairchild Wheeler in Bridgeport.  We 
welcome all those existing participants, 
coaches and volunteers to The First Tee of 
Connecticut family.  In Fairfield County 
and across the state we continue to identify 
new golf facilities, schools and youth service 
agencies to partner with as we strive to 
expand our impact across the state. 

We welcomed several new faces in 
leadership positions in 2017 including 
Dave Dixon as Chairman of the Board, 
Ilona Emmerth as Director of Strategic 
Partnerships and Mark Murnane as 
Program Director.  Mr. Dixon most recently 

served as The First Tee of Connecticut’s 
Treasurer and has been an active member of 
the board for many years.  Ilona has spent 
the last several years in Alumni Relations 
at Yale University and got right to work in 
November renewing previous partnerships 
and establishing new ones.  “Coach” Mark 
previously served two seasons as Director of 
Instruction for Summer Camp in Cromwell.

I continue to be overwhelmed by the 
support our chapter receives from friends 
and donors across the state and beyond.  
Thank you so very much for your belief in 
our mission to impact the lives of young 
people by providing educational programs 
that build character, instill life-enhancing 
values and promote healthy choices through 
the game of golf.  Most especially, I want to 
thank those who remember The First Tee 
of Connecticut upon the passing of a friend 
or loved one.  We are humbled to be a part 
of the legacy of those who loved the game 
of golf and shared our belief that the next 
generation of young people can benefit in so 
many ways – on the course, in the classroom 
and in the business world – through their 
involvement.

On the topic of inspiration, several 
members of our staff and Board of Directors 

attended The First Tee’s Network Meeting 
last November in Orlando to celebrate 
the organization’s 20th Anniversary.  On 
the pages that follow you will read about 
Meghna Mazumdar who was named as The 
First Tee’s Outstanding Participant – an 
incredible example of the inspiring young 
people within our chapter.

Please enjoy The First Tee of Connecticut’s 
2017 Annual Report that highlights all the 
exciting things happening at our chapter. 

Sincerely,

Mark Moriarty, Executive Director

WHAT DRIVES US?

Board Of Directors:

Donald J. Barr, Emeritus Director
Kenneth Baldwin, Secretary
Theodore (Teddy) Bobroske
Paul Bocciarelli, D.M.D.				  
Tim Bunt
Coach Jim Calhoun (Hon. Dir.)
Jeff Calhoun
Elizabeth (Liz) Caron (Hon. Dir.)
Jeffrey L. Cohen, M.D. 
Javier Colon (Hon. Dir.)
Alicia B. (Lisa) Davenport
David Dixon, Chairman
Barbara Karis Downey (SNEWGA)
Brad Faxon (Hon. Dir.)
Bill Flood (CTPGA)
J.J. Henry (Hon. Dir.)
Peter T. Joyce 
Joe LaCava (Hon. Dir.)
David M. Ladd
Mercedese (Ellie) Large

David P Marks, C.F.A.
Donny Marshall (Hon. Dir.)
Daniel Martinez (Hon. Dir./Alumni)
Edwin H. May III, Emeritus Director
Manu Mazumdar
Patricia H. Meiser
Paul E. Mersereau, Esq., Emeritus Director
Henry T. A. Moniz
Michael Moraghan (CSGA)
David E. Polk, Emeritus Director
Glen M. Rapoport, D.M.D.
Gary M. Reynolds, Emeritus Director
Marshall S. Ruben
Mim Schreck (CWGA)
Scott Seymour
Lauren Stephens
Thomas E. (Tom) Vacheron
John J. Walsh, Jr. 
Craig Watchmaker
Marc Weston, CGCS
Suzy Whaley (Hon. Dir.) 
Lorenzo (Skip) B. Wyatt, Treasurer

Staff:
Mark Moriarty,
Executive Director

Christy Miller,
Director of Development

Ilona Emmerth,
Director of Strategic Partnerships

Mark Murnane,
Program Director

Coleman Davis,
Director of Instruction

Tim Swensen,
Partnerships Coordinator

Patrick O’Connor,
Assistant Program Director

Marie Bernatchez,
Administrative Associate

Aley Boyce participates at The First Tee of 
Connecticut learning center at Fairchild 
Wheeler in Bridgeport.
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Influencer:
Marshall Ruben of Wallingford cares 
about our state’s cities and the kids who 
live there. As a member of the Executive 
Committee of the First Tee of Connecticut 
Board of Directors, Marshall’s primary 
role is fundraising and academic relations 
with schools throughout the state. “I’m 
committed to the economic development 
of our cities and our youth,” Marshall says. 

“I got involved with The First Tee to help cultivate after school education 
opportunities for kids in Hartford and New Haven.”  Marshall is on the 
Advisory Council of Yale Center for Environmental Law & Policy, a Trustee 
of Achievement First Hartford Academy and is President of HHH Properties 
Corporation and the Hartford law firm Ruben/Horan.

Volunteer Profile:
A Mentor-in-Residence at the Yale Tsai 
Center for Innovative Thinking, Rick Hunt 
knows the value of mentoring young lives. 
So as a volunteer coach for The First Tee 
of Connecticut at Fairchild Wheeler in 
Bridgeport since 2005, he knows the value 
of providing life skills to underserved 
populations. Rick says golf is a global game 
that brings people together, and learning 

the game builds and displays character. “The best part for me is watching the 
kids grow into fine young people through season after season. This year a 
former First Tee student even asked me to write a college recommendation 
for him - and he was accepted!”

Coach Profile:
Karen Michaels has been involved with 
The First Tee for five years - initially as a 
volunteer, now as a Level I Coach. She 
teaches team programs in Waterbury, 
Branford and New Haven; and group 
programs in Waterbury and Cromwell. 
Unlike the kids she coaches, Karen was a late 
bloomer. “I found and fell in love with golf 
in my 30’s and am now dedicated to growing 

the game. The First Tee of Connecticut does so much for the kids. It’s amazing 
to see how they grow and develop in our programs.”  Perhaps it’s karma; Karen 
was born the same year the PGA TOUR was born in Connecticut.

Teacher Profile:
Marcy Peschke has 825 kids. That’s the 
number of students in her First Tee In-
School  Program at H.S. Chase Elementary 
School in Waterbury. Every single student 
in the school, Pre- K thru 5, participates. 
Marcy has been with The First Tee of 
Connecticut program for 10 years. “This 
program gives our students a chance to 
participate in an activity they might not 

otherwise get a chance to do, and they love it. My goal is to give my students 
the opportunity to learn about health and wellness as well as teaching them 
activities they can participate in to create a healthy lifestyle, so this program 
fits our students to a TEE,” Marcy says.

New Board Member:
Dan Martinez, 30, may just be the most 
veteran of The First Tee of Connecticut’s 
alumni. Dan started as a 10-year old in 
1998 in Hartford when the Chapter was 
known as The First Tee of Hartford. His 
favorite of the Nine Core Values—“The 
First Tee helped me grasp the importance of 
‘Confidence’ at an early age,” Dan says. “The 
First Tee also taught me the importance 

of networking and not to be afraid to reach out.” Today, Dan rubs elbows 
(literally) with some of the biggest names in sports as Marketing Manager 
for ESPN Deportes in New York City.  His sister Sadie soon followed in 
Dan’s footsteps in the sand (bunkers) as a participant of The First Tee of 
Connecticut, too, and has gone on to a career in golf.

 Facility Operator:
About 15 years and 8,000 kids later, Jeff 
DelRosso is still going “lights out” as owner 
of Prospect Golf Driving Range in Prospect, 
one of The First Tee of Connecticut’s longest 
running program locations. “To expose golf 
to kids who may not be exposed is one of 
the best things about teaming up with The 
First Tee,” says Jeff.  “Teaching life skills and 
golf in a group setting teaches kids to be 

interactive with others.” Jeff has dozens of great First Tee stories of kids going 
on to bigger and better opportunities—from playing college golf to pursuing 
rewarding careers.

	 	 Participant: 
18-year old Andrew Maslar of Monroe 
is entering his freshman year at Florida 
Gulf Coast University, where he’ll study 
Professional Golf Course Management. 
Andrew participated in The First Tee of 
Connecticut for six years and wants to 
make a career out of golf. “Learning life 
skills from The First Tee helped shape who I 
am today,” Andrew says. The First Tee of 

Connecticut opens doors: “The First Tee of Connecticut introduced me to the 
Travelers Championship where I was part of the maintenance crew and also 
was an amateur caddy at the Pro Ams.”

Board Member:
Skip Wyatt, CEO/Owner, Mr. Handyman 
and HM Remodeling of Greater Fairfield 
County, went from a career in mainframes 
at IBM to help framing young lives as a 
Board Member with The First Tee of 
Connecticut. “I try to lend insight to help 
underserved youth in Fairfield County. My 
mission is to make the Fairfield County 
First Tee program as robust as the rest of 

Connecticut so I’m glad to see how programs have flourished,” Skip says.  The 
First Tee also provides benefits to Skip on a personal level: “It’s very gratifying 
to know that we’re helping kids, especially kids in urban areas to be exposed 
to golf and The First Tee’s Nine Core Values.”

The Right Course:
David Corrado, PGA professional, is living 
two dreams. As General Manager and 
Director of Golf at TPC River Highlands, 
David hosts the PGA TOUR’S Travelers 
Championship. David also helps grow 
young lives: “TPC River Highlands and 
The First Tee of Connecticut are great 
partners—we share the practice facility 
used by the PGA Tour pros as well as 

maintaining The First Tee’s Karl Krapek Family Learning Links.” David is 
also on the Advisory Council for our Walmart Charity Classic, a Travelers 
Championship kick-off event. David shares not only common ground with 
The First Tee but common goals—“We both want to grow the game while 
instilling the right core values for our youth.”
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Dan Martinez, new Board Member of The First Tee of Connecticut, at 
ESPN Upfront Presentation: (left to right) Jason Kelce (Super Bowl 
winning Philadelphia Eagles), Stephen A. Smith (ESPN Personality), 
Travis Kelce (Kansas City Chiefs), Dan Martinez and Kobe Bryant.
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In The News

6 7

Fairfield County Now Part of
The First Tee of Connecticut

Meghna Mazumdar, Ted May Headline 
National Summit 

An 18 Hole Good-Bye

On July 1, 2017, The First Tee of Connecticut chapter 
assumed sole responsibility for programs and 
operations in Fairfield County – specifically those at 
Fairchild Wheeler in Bridgeport. 

First it was winning a spot with 
Rory Mcllroy at the 2016 Wells 
Fargo Championship.  Now, 
The First Tee of Connecticut’s 
Meghna Mazumdar made 
headlines again. At The 
First Tee’s 20th anniversary 
Network Meeting (Nov. 8-11, 
2017) in Orlando, Meghna 
Mazumdar, a ninth grader at 
South Windsor High School, 
was announced as one of two 
recipients of The First Tee’s 
Outstanding Participant award. 
This national award recognizes 
exemplary achievement in the 
area of academics, community 
service, chapter involvement 
and leadership. Meghna 
received a $20,000 college 
scholarship from The First Tee 
Founding Corporate Partner 
Shell Oil Company. They took 
the stage shortly after Former 
President George W. Bush, the 

organization’s honorary chair, 
addressed the crowd of more 
than 1,000 people.

The First Tee also presented 
other national recognitions and 
awards throughout the Network 
Meeting. Ted May, immediate 
past Chair of The First Tee of 
Connecticut’s board, was one 
of two who were honored with 
the Jack Stephens Leadership 
Award for outstanding service, 
leadership and commitment to 
the organization’s mission.  

The 20th Anniversary Network 
Meeting was kicked off with a 
performance by Javier Colon, 
Honorary Director of The First 
Tee of Connecticut and winner 
of the inaugural season of the 
NBC television show, “The 
Voice”.

It only made sense that the send off for David Polk, the long-time 
Executive Director of The First Tee of Connecticut (TFTCT), would 
be at historic Keney Park Golf Course in Hartford. 

“This season-ending tournament was supposed to be a secret and 
frankly I would normally be against such an event honoring me 
for doing my job,” Polk said. “But I see this event as more about 
honoring the good work of The First Tee of Connecticut. To that I 
say thank you.”

So at the end of a long day, as David Polk packed up his clubs for 
the last time as Executive Director of The First Tee of Connecticut, 
David can welcome this long good bye, all 18 holes of it. David will 
stay on as Emeritus Director.

The First Tee of Connecticut  staff and Board Members
at The First Tee’s 20th anniversary National Network Meeting.

Meghna Mazumdar Ted May

First Tee coaching staff at
Fairchild Wheeler, Bridgeport
L-R (Coleman Davis, Geoff Gelderman, 
Matt Allan, Jacob Henny)

David Polk burning up the airways 
on ESPN’s Rob Dibble show at the 

Travelers Championship.



Another very important event for The First Tee of Connecticut is the annual 
Patrons’ Breakfast, traditionally held the morning of Saturday’s round during the 
Travelers Championship.  The Breakfast provides The First Tee of Connecticut’s 
Staff and Board of Directors the opportunity to say “Thank You” to donors and is 
the perfect setting to present scholarships to participants who attend tuition-based 
schools. The 2017 Breakfast announced more than $40,000 in 2017 Scholarships. 
Scholarship winners Jason Liu, Celina Jiang, Carson Delaney and Justin Mecca 
attended the Breakfast.

Annual Patrons’ Breakfast

Raising Funds, Friends and Awareness
All of us at The First Tee of Connecticut are so grateful for the support we receive to make our events successful 
fundraisers.  We couldn’t do it without our golf tournament committees, our faithful sponsors and our dedicated 
volunteers.  It truly is a TEAM effort. In 2017, we raised over $215,000 via our four golf tournaments, one benefit 
concert, a golf marathon and several races! We continue to put these dollars to good use to provide Connecticut’s 
youth with the tools they need to achieve success and make wise choices. Because of the generosity of benefactors 
like you, we can maintain the high standards we have established in bringing The First Tee of Connecticut Life Skills 
Experience based on Nine Core Values - Honesty, Integrity, Respect, Sportsmanship, Courtesy, Judgment, Confidence, 
Responsibility, and Perseverance and Nine Healthy Habits - to more than 74,000 children state-wide.		
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The Celebrities

The First Tee of Connecticut staff wanted to follow the example set by all our 
wonderful supporters, so Executive Director Mark Moriarty and Development 
Director Christy Miller held mini First Tee fundraisers themselves last fall!  
In three consecutive weekends, Christy Miller ran two half marathons and one full 
marathon all to benefit The First Tee of Connecticut. In total Christy ran 52.4 miles 
starting at the Hogsback Half Marathon, followed by the Chicago Full Marathon 
and wrapped up with the Hartford Half Marathon and raised $6,800.  Christy was 
honored with the Inaugural David Polk Champion for Charity Award by the Hartford 
Marathon Foundation at the finish line which 
resulted in an additional $500 for The First Tee
of Connecticut. 

Mark Moriarty participated in his 4th Annual 
Golf Marathon For Charity at Sharon Country 
Club on Monday, October 16 with Sharon Pro 
Tom Halsted.

It was a very cold and windy day, but Mark and 
Tom persevered by playing 156 holes and making 
38 birdies.  Together they raised approximately 
$5,700 to support junior golf across Connecticut.

Thank you to everyone who supported Christy, 
Mark and Tom’s efforts! 

Yale University Athletics 
Presents The First Tee Charity 
Classic at The Course at Yale  A Month of Marathons

Walmart Charity Classic for The First Tee of Connecticut 
Presented by Stanley Black & Decker at TPC River Highlands

PwC First Tee 
Charity Classic 
Presented by 
MasterCard at 
Rolling Hills 
Country Club

The First Tee New Haven County 
Charity Classic at The Course at 
Yale was on July 17th. We had 80 
players participate in this best ball 
of four event. 

Over the past 14 years this event has raised more than 
$752,000 to support programming in the Greater New 
Haven and Waterbury regions. Included in this number 
are this year’s results – as we netted $41,620. 

A special thank you is owed to our top sponsors including 
our Presenting Sponsor Yale University Athletics, who 
hosted this tournament over the past four years and our 
good friend and supporter Marshall Ruben, who was a 
Diamond level sponsor.  

The PwC First Tee Charity Classic was 
hosted at Rolling Hills Country Club 
in Wilton.  Seventy-six players had the 
opportunity to play in this Best Ball of 
Four event.

TFTCT is grateful to Craig 
Watchmaker and PwC for their sixth 
consecutive year as sponsors of the 

PwC First Tee Charity Classic.  Due 
to the generosity and commitment 
of PwC, MasterCard and all our 
sponsors, this event netted over 
$74,000.  A special shout out to Tim 
Bunt at CBRE, Inc. who secured 9 of 
the 19 foursomes that participated on 
August 28th at Rolling Hills.

Our first event was the Kick-Off for the 2017 Travelers Championship at the 
TPC River Highlands on June 11th, otherwise known as the Walmart Charity 
Classic.  This is our annual celebrity golf tournament where our golfers go out in 
groups of five – each group paired with a local celebrity.  We had 22 fivesomes 
participate and netted just under $67,000!  Since 2003, the Central Connecticut 
Charity Classic has raised close to $818,000 in support of programming in 
the central part of the state.  This day would not be possible without all of our 
sponsors, with special emphasis on our top tier sponsors including:  our Title 
Sponsor, Walmart and our Presenting Sponsor, Stanley Black & Decker. 

An Evening with Javier Colon
at Infinity Hall, Hartford
We wrapped up our event season with 
the musical stylings of our very talented 
Honorary Board Member and First Tee parent 
– Javier Colon.  On November 25th, seventy 
First Tee supporters experienced the VIP 
treatment with a private meet and greet with 
Javier, a cocktail party and special seating in 
the Mezzanine section.  Javier delighted the 
crowd with an acoustic soul performance and 
The First Tee of Connecticut raised $5,000 
from that evening!

The First Tee staff and 
victors

Gary McCord

David Polk, Ken Shluger,  Christy Miller

Javier Colon at Infinity Hall fundraiser

On September 28th, we gathered 
at Keney Park Golf Course to 
honor David Polk, our former 
Executive Director who retired 
after 7 and a half years with The 
First Tee of Connecticut.  It was 
a spectacular day as we sold out 
the event with 27 foursomes 
and raised $22,000 to boot! 

The dinner included a surprise 
video from The First Tee 
national staff including a special 
message from former First 
Tee CEO Joe Louis Barrow Jr. 
and a memorable speech from 
current First Tee of Connecticut 
participant, Jack Wise.  

The First Tee Season Finale at Keney Park Golf Course

The First Tee staff and volunteers.

Joe Troy, Bob Bantle, Teddy Bobroske, 
and Al Schenck



It was a fun and active season 
for The First Tee of Connecticut 
with over 74,000 young people 
participating in programs at 
facilities across the state!

The Pros Behind The Swings.The spring season featured our 
annual Parent-Child event at 
Lyman Orchard’s Apple Nine, 
the first of several LPGA-USGA 
Girls Golf programs including 
“Bring A Friend” Day and 
weekly programs across the 
state.  As the spring season 
wrapped up, the Travelers 
Championship came to town 
and offered participants several 
unique opportunities to interact 
with PGA TOUR Professionals 
including participation in the 
Eversource PGA TOUR Player 
Experience for Junior Golfers.

Once school let out for 
the summer several events 
including the Travel Team 

program, the Nutmeg State 
Games and the East Mountain 
Junior Open allowed 
participants to test their “golf 
skills” on the course while 
several participants attended 
national opportunities where 
they could showcase their “life 
skills.”   We are proud to share 
the success stories of those 
participants who represented 
our chapter at The First Tee 
events across the country on the 
previous pages.

In 2017 eight sessions of our 
popular Summer Camp were 
offered for young people.  A few 
of these weeks were dedicated 
to “Girls Only” and to our 

youngest friends within the 
TARGET Level for ages 5 & 6.  
Summer Camp includes plenty 
of practice on and around the 
golf course, and even some 
extracurricular activities 
like a water balloon toss and 
dodgeball.  The week concludes 
with an Open House for 
families featuring awards and 
an ice cream party. 

Despite popular opinion, the 
fall season brings almost as 
many participants as the rest of 
the year, proving again that the 
golf season does not end when 
school resumes!

Those are just a few examples 
of The First Tee’s “Activity-
Based” approach to seamlessly 
incorporating important Life 
Skills within golf activities.  The 
Life Skills Experience is at the 
heart of what The First Tee is all 
about.  

Thank you to the facilities 
operators and their staff who 
welcome The First Tee of 
Connecticut’s coaches and 
participants to their golf 
courses or driving ranges for 
weekly programs!  You are truly 
providing the classroom where 
our learning takes place and for 
that we are thankful.

Facility Listing
•   East Mountain, Waterbury
•   Prospect Golf, Prospect
•   Highland Greens, Prospect
•   Alling Memorial, New Haven
•   Twin Lakes, Branford
•   Fairways, Branford
•   Course at Yale, New Haven 
•   Goodwin Park, Hartford
•   Keney Park, Hartford
•   Ellington Ridge, Ellington
•   Miner Hills, Middletown
•   Roseland, Woodstock
•   Richter Park, Danbury
•   Klein’s, Madison
•   Stanley, New Britain
•   Elmridge, Pawcatuck
•   Fairchild Wheeler, Bridgeport

The Life Skills Experience would not be as effective (and at the same 
time fun) as it is without our wonderful coaching staff, made up of First 
Tee Coaches, Golf Professionals, high school and college students (many 
of whom are alum of the program) and volunteers.

2017 PROGRAM
PARTNERS

Boys & Girls Clubs of Hartford
Boys & Girls Club of New Haven
Boys & Girls Club of New Britain
Channel 3 Kids Camp
Hartford’s Camp Courant
Waterbury Police Activities League
Hartford Police Activities League
New Britain Police Activities League
Manchester Early Learning Centers
The Legacy Foundation of Hartford
Horizons at Ethel Walker School
Indian Valley YMCA
New Haven Parks & Recreation
Yale African American Affinity 
Association
Waterbury Public Schools
New Haven Public Schools
Hartford Public Schools
Cromwell Public Schools
Middletown Public Schools
East Hartford Public Schools
Newtown Public Schools
Regional School District 13
Irving Lane School
Brass City Charter School
Elm City Elementary School
Brownstone Intermediate SchoolIn-School Program at H.S. Chase Elementary 

School, WaterburyAlling Memorial, New Haven
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THEN THEN

THEN THEN

NOW NOW

NOW NOW

Jason Liu Andra Frappier

Christian McDavid Chris LaBonte

In 2008, Jason Liu started with The First Tee of Connecticut. 
He was 8 years old. Today, Jason, as a newly minted 19 year 
old, is completing his freshman at Dartmouth College and 
is a member of the Varsity Golf Team, where he was Ivy 
League Rookie of The Year.  Jason is planning a career in 
environmental engineering. The Windsor, CT native hasn’t 
forgotten his roots. This summer Jason will turn in his First 
Tee youth member status to be an Assistant Coach in First Tee 
programs.  Jason says perseverance is his number one Core 
Value. “If you can persevere, you can accomplish anything.” 
As for being an assistant coach this summer,  “I want to 
mentor kids the way Coach Vic Svenberg mentored me. He 
watched me grow up.”

Andra Frappier of Cheshire was 10 years old when she joined 
The First Tee of Connecticut at East Mountain Golf Course 
in Waterbury. Andra says The First Tee helped her learn the 
value of friendship…”for sure.” Thirteen years later Andra 
still keeps in touch with the friends she grew up with at 
The First Tee. Andra played four years of Division I golf at 
Fairleigh Dickinson University, where she was a Pre-Law 
and Criminal Justice major. What’s her favorite Core Value? 
Andra says, “Honesty always follows you. It starts with being 
honest with yourself.” Today, Andra is a teaching Pro at 
Lyman Orchards Golf Course, and will be pursuing an LPGA
teaching program.

Christian McDavid of Newington likes to direct things. He 
began directing golf balls as 7 year old in 2005 with The First 
Tee of Connecticut. Then he was directing amateur golfers as 
part of the Sankaty Head Caddie Camp held on Nantucket.  
The past two years Christian learned how directing is about 
leading at The First Tee’s National Life Skills & Leadership 
Academy. Today, the 20-year old is the Director of Tour 
Photography and Video for well known musical acts.  
Christian’s ultimate goal? He wants to direct a “box” movie (a 
film that runs in theatres). “I want to direct real life stories.”  
Finally, The First Tee taught Christian how golf lessons apply 
to life lessons— “set a goal, build a goal, complete a goal.” In 
other words, lights, camera, action!

Chris LaBonte, 31, participated in The First Tee of 
Connecticut first as youth member then as Assistant 
Coach, from 2001 to 2011.  Chris worked at ESPN for three 
years (“a dream job not a dream career”). Today, Chris is 
Senior Manager at UnitedHealth Group and a Beachbody 
Coach while married with one child and dog and lives in 
Middletown. Chris says the most valuable life-long lesson 
learned through The First Tee is being able to stay cool, calm 
and collected using the 4Rs (Replay, Relax, Ready and Redo).  
“I started with The First Tee to learn golf but soon learned 
The First Tee was learning about life on and off the course,” 
Chris says.

2009 2007

2013 Working the Travelers 
Championship, 2008

2018 at Dartmouth College Today on the Fairleigh 
Dickinson golf team.

2018 Filming Today, with wife Danielle, son 
Brayden and dog Brody on 
Chris’s 31st birthday. 

WHERE  ARE  THEY  NOW?



2017 Program Map

Hartford 
15,500

Pawcatuck/
New London 

45
Madison 

49

Greater 
Waterbury 13,971

Greater 
New Haven 
14,775

Bridgeport 
5,941

Stamford
/Norwalk 
8,414  

These numbers represent our OUTREACH activities, including National School Programs, DRIVE, and In-School Instruction,
 as well as OUTDOOR programs which include Spring, Summer and Fall Group Lessons, Golf Squads, Summer Camps and Teams.

Cromwell/
Central 

Connecticut 
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Andover 
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Danbury 
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East Hartford 
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25
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number of youth in 

The First Tee of Connecticut programs
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34%

Registered Gender (Female Goal: 35% )
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2017 Revenue Sources

TFTCT Events
Unrestricted General
Corporate Support
Travelers Championship
Program Fees

Annual Giving Campaign
Major Gifts
Third Party Events
Grants
Alliance Partners
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The First Tee of Connecticut Program History Total participants served
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Named Learning Center 
Benefactors
David & Geri Epstein
The Karl Krapek Family

Core Value Banners
Bessette Family
DISH Restaurant Group
Carolyn Greenspan & Marshall 
Ruben
In Honor of Christopher 
Harrison
Interfaith Open
Longobardi Family
Bob & Alys Morande
Robinson & Cole
Walking for Kids Foundation

Alliance Organizations
CT Association of Golf Course 
Superintendents
CT Club Managers Association
CT Section PGA
CT State Golf Association
CT Women’s Golf Association
Southern New England Women’s 
Golf Association

Official Media Partner
WFSB

Sportsmanship Level
$20,000 - 99,000
Art & Mariko Byrne
Connecticut State Golf 
Association
Mrs. Geri Epstein
MasterCard
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP
Stanley Black & Decker
Travelers Championship
Wal-Mart Stores, Inc.

Responsibility Level 
$10,000 - 19,999
American Savings Foundation
Shepard & Beverly Baker
Connecticut Section PGA
Andrew K. Dwyer Foundation
Ferraro Family Foundation Inc.
Rob & Karen Hess
MasterCard Employee Outing
Max Cares Foundation, Inc.
PGA TOUR
United States Golf Assocation
United States Senior Golf 
Assocation Memorial Fund. Inc.

Tom & Lisa Vacheron
World Golf Foundation, Inc

Respect Level
$5,000 - $9,999
AIG
Aon Risk Solutions
Teddy & Regina Bobroske
Ed Budd
CHUBB
Dave & Christine Dixon
Bill & Diana Gray
Hoffman Auto Group
Dave & Billie Ladd
Marsh & McLennan
William and Alice Mortensen 
Foundation
NFL Alumni, CT Chapter
Robinson + Cole, LLP
Marshall S. Ruben & Carolyn 
Greenspan
Sompo International
Tokio Marine HCC
The Travelers Companies
United Service Company Inc.
XL Specialty Insurance 
Company
Zurich

Perseverance Level 
$2,500 - $4,999
Accenture
Aetna Foundation
Bartlett Brainard Eacott
Paul Bocciarelli
Jeff Cohen
Cumberland Packing Corp.
Eversource Energy Service Co.
Hartford Hospital/Hartford 
Healthcare
The Dennis Hickey Memorial 
Tournament
Interfaith Golf Open
Susan Karlan
Key Bank
Ladd Capital Management LLC
Maffe Foundation
Ted & Debbie May
Harry Nowobilski Memorial
People’s United Bank
Private Capital Group, LLC
Elizabeth Riley
The Tolland Fund
John & Marcie Walsh
Bill & Marianne Watson
Webster Bank, N.A./Stamford

Judgment Level
$1,000 - $2,499
Aqua Turf Club
Sam & Janet Bailey
Ken & Kathleen Baldwin
Bankwell Financial Group, Inc.
Baribault Jewelers, Inc
The Bauman Family Foundation, 
Inc.
John Beirne
Chris Berman
Richard Berry, III
Donald Bidwell
Boyd Watterson Asset Mgmt
CDA Roofing & Siding 
Contractors, LLC
Church Home of Hartford, Inc.
George & Kristine Claffey
May, Bonee & Clark
Connecticut Lighting  Center
Connecticut Sports Management 
Group, Inc. (Nutmeg State 
Games)
Crew Family Foundation, Inc.
Connecticut Women’s Golf 
Association
Downey Family Foundation
George & Laura Estes
Executive Valet Parking
Fiduciary Investment Advisors
Fleming’s Transportation, Inc.
FreshPoint Connecticut
David & Carol Galbraith
John Gernon & Rebecca Brienza
Robert & Wendy Goodenow
David Gordon
Great American Donut, Inc.
Matt Halprin
The Harold L. Wyman 
Foundation
The Hartford
Hartley & Parker Limited, Inc.
Jeff & Donna Hires
Insite Design Group
Kenneth K. Kinsey Family 
Foundation
Kohn-Joseloff Foundation
Roland & Marilyn Labonte
LPGA Foundation
John & Tamara Lundgren
Ruki & Manu Mazumdar
Paul Mersereau
Morgan Stanley Foundation
Marge Morrissey
Larry & Carle Mowell
Denis & Britta Nayden
Neuberger Berman
Parrett, Porto, Parese and 
Colwell PC

People’s United Bank
Charlie & Nancy Pike
Plan B Burger Bar (Locals 8, 
LLC)
David & Rennie Polk
Dario & Peggy Quiros
Redding Country Club
Mike & Elizabeth Reilly
Gary & Mim Reynolds
RTC Pharmaceutical Consulting, 
LLC
Salute, LLC
Dave Schupp
Glenn & Barbara Sieber
SNEWGA Board of Directors
Jack Solan
Hannah Steel
Steve McCarty Memorial Golf 
Tournament
Charles & Lida Tingley
UBS Financial Services
UBS Financial Services, Inc.
Matt & Betsy Udal
Walking For Kids Foundation
Robyn Walsh
Michael Wilder
Sherwood & Maggie Willard
XSE Group, Inc.

Integrity Level
$500 - $999
Aaron Posnik & Co., Inc.
The Estate of Roberta Anderson 
Massey
Autumn Transportation, Inc.
Ned & Susan Babbitt
John Barker
Frank & Sharon Barrett
Tom Belden
Andy & Cherrie Bessette
BNY Mellon Wealth 
Management
Boccaccio Family Trust
Phil & Valerie Bonee
Jim & Beverly Boyle
Bradley, Foster & Sargent, Inc.
Tim & Diana Bunt
Bushnell
Tony Butcher
Daniel & Lisa Callahan
Sean Carney
Lang & Lynn Cook
Harry Corning
Jack & Julie Corroon
CT Association of Golf Course 
Superintendents
CWPM
Ken DeAngelis
Pat Dore

John Dunagan
Peter & Jacqueline Dunn
Jeffrey Dunne
Ecolab, Inc.
Geraldine Frankel
FSM Plasticoid Manufacturing, 
Inc.
Michael Gabor
Bob Garthwait, Sr.
Glastonbury Hills Country Club
Helen Gray
The Griebel Family Fund
Bill  & Karen Harrison
Hartford Distributors, Inc
Hartford Marathon Foundation, Inc.
Michelle Hopper
IUPUI School of Public and
Environmental Affairs
Joey Garlic’s Newington, LLC
John and Kelly Hartman 
Foundation
Kevin & Jennifer Jones
Dennis & Gail Kelleher
Edmund Kindelan
Kelly Kittel
LHI Metals
Louise Loomis
Loureiro Engineering Associates, 
Inc.
Austin & Linda Lydon
Mark & Maureen Mahany
Judith Malone & Stephen Kidder
Manafort Brothers, Inc
John & Pam McCambridge
Kristen McDonald
Barry & Carol Miller
Holly & Henry Moniz
Bob Mooney
Mark & Jen Murnane
Michael Murray
John & Sara O’Connell
Samuel & Gaier Palmisano
Per and Astrid Heidenreich 
Family Foundation
Glen Rapoport
Mike Reilly
Bob & Marianne Rice
River Highlands Homeowners 
Association
Rogo Distributors
Alan Rome
William & Erin Russell
Russell and Katherine Fisher 
Family Fund
John Scelza
Mim Schreck
John Seifert
Jean Sennett
Barry Sinoway
Craig Stasulis
Jim Stewart
John Stranger
Roger & Beverley Tarika
TD Bank, N.A.
US Foods
V. Carbone Hospitality LLC
Bruce & Roberta Wilson
Jeff & Jane Witherwax
Eliott Zieky

Honesty Level
$250 - $499
Andrews Agency, LLC
Sarah Baldwin & Chris Mouta
Don & Jane Barr

Bruce & Pamela Barth
Bob & Donna Batch
Michelle Berg
John Berman
Bob & Suzette Bernatchez
John & Shelley Biancamano
Bludeau & Veilleux LLC
Sam Blumenthal
David Bordonaro
Brescome Barton, Inc.
John Brighenti
Leverett & Cathy Byrd
Fred Caffarelli
Jim & Pat Calhoun
Patrick Callaghan
Benjamin & Julie Campbell
Frank & Ruth Canelas
Guy & Judy Carbone
Jason & Liz Caron
John Casey
Carl & Mary Cavaliere
Century Auto Service LLC
Stephen Chernock
Curt Clemens
Sanford Cloud, Jr. Esq
Bobbi & Barry Coller
Michael & Barbara Collins
Skip Conn
Connecticut Wealth 
Management, LLC
Greg DeMichel
Chris Eckert
Ilona & Mike Emmerth
Ferguson & McGuire
Peter Foote
Nathaniel Foote
Fork Hospitality, LLC
Robert & Kathanne Fowler
Robert Garneau
Alex Garnett
Roger & Margie Gelfenbien
Bill Ghio
John Gillis
Ann Goodbody
Grodovich Associates, LLC
Peter & Brigid Gunn
William Hardy
Mitch & Lee-Ann Harris
The Hartford Electric Supply 
Company, Inc.
Bill Harwood
Ross & Susie Hatch
Health Consultants Group LLC
David & Allison Hill
Linda Ho & Kathy Sweeney
Ronald & Katherine Hodge
Joe Hoffman
Katherine Holden & Josh Jaffe
Amory Houghton III
Howard, Kohn, Sprague & 
Fitzgerald, LLP
John Michael Associates, Inc.
Ian John
Edward Johnson
Brian & Denise Johnston
Lloyd & Karen Karkos
Keney Park Men’s Club
Dan & Jeanne Kleinman
B.L. Kohn
Thomas Kreitler
John & Heather Kreitler
Ric Lacivita
Kevin Lamb
Ellie Large & Bob Wienner
Walter Leckowicz, DMD
Jim, Tricia & Cameron Ledford

Lee Company
Legacy Foundation of Hartford
Paul & Janet Lewis
John & Julie Livingstone
Alex & Joanne Lloyd
Steve & Linda Long
Bob & Deb Loomis
Thomas Malone
David Marks & Ann Sagalyn
Lawrence McHugh
Jack & Monica McMullan
John & Pam Meehan
Pat Meiser
Christy Miller
Miller Family Charitable Fund
Mark & Kim Moriarty
Robert & Barbara Moriarty
Paul Mozzicato
Adam & Kristen Mucinkas
Geoff Mullen
Patrick & Karen Murphy
James & Allison Murray
Mark & Lynn Nappi
Jay & Lil Nolan
David Offensend
Orange Hills Country Club Men’s 
Golf Association
Bob & Cherie Orenstein
Gerald Porricelli
Power Unlimited, Inc.
Mark & Diane Powers
Sharon Randall
Jim Ray
Duke Reeds
Jerry Renzoni
Stephen Repka
Thomas & Pamela Rice
Robert Hensley & Associates, 
LLC
Richard Ruglio
Linda & Dana Sagan
Bernard & Beth Schilberg
Peter Seaman
William Shea
Shelter Harbor Golf Club
Ken Shluger
Brian Smith
Cameron Smith
David & Kathleen Smith
Mike Smith
Sally Speer
Mark Spivey & Mary Neal
Felix Springer
John Steinbreder
James Stifel
Rose Swiatkiewicz
Spencer Taylor
Mrs. H. Grant Thomas
Jeff & Katherine Thomsen
George & Sarah Tierney
Timothy & Diane Tolokan
Ted Tregurtha
Tom Trumble
Tweed New Haven Airport 
Authority
Phil Vogel
Bob & Beth Von Dohlen
Michael Watts
Wells Fargo
Mike & Margaret Wheeler
Ted & Brooke Whittemore
Harriet Wolfe
Kenneth Wolfe

Courtesy Level
$100 - $249
Augusto Aguas
Chuck & Linda Andrew
Shirish Apte
Jennifer Barnes
Patty Barry
John Bazzano
Brien & Eileen Beakey
Jackie Beck
Wendy & Michael Bentivegna
Marie Bernatchez
Bill Bloom
Jennifer Bloom
Arthur & Sandra Blumer
Deborah Boldry
Peter Borkoski
Jordan Boss
Deb Boynton & John Stephenson
Don Brant
David & Jill Bray
Ed & Joanne Brazalovich
Marty & Johanna Brennan
John Brett
Mark Brett
Peter Brown
Michael & Irene Brugg
John & Kristy Buck
Sandra Buergi & Carol Flaton
Gene & Marcia Burton
Jo Buttress
Kathleen Cabral
Tony & Anne Camilliere
John & Sharyn Cannon
Madeline Capodanno
Rick Carbray
Richard Cassin
Mark & Lauren Cattel
Mary Caudill
Alex & Linda Chapman
Robert Ciulla
Suzie Clemow
George & Maureen Collins
Will & Debbie Colwell
Therese Comeau
Catherine Connor
Conval, Inc.
Ally & Eric Cormier
Vito Costantiello

Earle & Mary Cote
Mary Crary
Joe Cugine
Jay & Carole Cunningham
Don Currey
Lois Dailey
Marian Daly
Phil Daly
Denise Daly
Eric & Pat Daniels
Tyler & Paige Davis
Jeffrey & Jane Davis
McKenzie & Jen DeJoseph
Damon & Alisa DelMonte
Deluca and Marciano 
Associates, PC
Nick Deramo
James & Mary Devine
Vincent DiBattista
Derek Dillon
Huong Do
Ellen Donadio
Tim & Debbie Donahue
Jean Donahue
Jim & Maureen Dougherty
Elkinson & Sloves
Nancy Elliott
David Emmel
Fairfield Youth Lacrosse
Victor & Margaret Ferrante
Robert & Anna Ficeto
John Fogart
Joe Fowler
Jerry & Dawn Frame
Robert & Charlotte Friedland
Kathleen Friedler
Chris & Colleen Garcia
Grant & Julie Gatzen
Paul Gauthier
Butch & Tina Gencarella
Suzanne Gendron
Tony Giorgio
Erik & Kara Golden
Bob & Lee Goode
Marc & Sheryl Green
Kevin Greene
Jim & Paula Greenfield
Eric Greenhill
Barry Greenstein
Joel & Beth Grieco

The First Tee of Connecticut is 
grateful to the many individuals, 
foundations, corporations, golf 
course staff, and alliance partners for 
providing chapter support during 
2017.  We also appreciate the many 
in-kind donations we received 
throughout the year.  Thanks to this 
incredible support and promotion, 
we were able to introduce the Life 
Skills Experience to over 74,000 
young people in Connecticut!

We worked carefully to ensure the completeness and 
accuracy of this list. We apologize for any mistakes, 
misspellings or omissions and ask that you contact our
office at 860.882.1660 to correct any inconsistencies.

Coach Jackie Beck at
Alling Memorial, New Haven



Lauren Loro
Jennifer Lubarsky
Loren Luddy
Irene Luria
Michael Lynch
Margaret MacKinnon
Mike Mahoney
John & Anne Mahoney
Dan & Pat Malarney
Carol Martin
Susan Martin
Oscar Martinez
Mark Matrone
Jeanette & Sandy Matrone
Kevin May
Stan & Linda McFarland
Beth & Doug Mecteau
Joe Mentz
Nicos Michael
Alain Michnick
Steven Mihalek
Natalie Miller
Amy Miller
Peter Minot
John Moore
Justine Moriarty
Gene & Marcia Moriarty
Jason Morrissey
Michael Motta
Paul Mudry
Dan Mullin
Ken Mulreed
Robert Murdock
Adam Murray
Justin Nash
Michael & Martha Nesbitt
New Britain Museum of 
American Art
Kim Noble
Karen Noccioletti
Alexander Norris
Avra Novarr

Mary Ellen & John Nowobilski
Patrick O’Connor
Thomas & Mary Louise O’Keefe
Amanda Ominsky
Wendy Paudula
Brent Paladino
James Palaia
Suzanne Palmieri
Sara Papa
James & Mary Pearson
Paul Pendergast
Ronnie Pfaefflin
Kevin Platt
Joe & Sandy Plourde
Pasquale Polletta
David Popkin
Bill Pursell
Pete Putzel
George Raymond
Michael Reddy
Jane Repp
Chester & Sandra Rhodes
Jim Ristas
Adrienne Roach
John Robinson
Barbara Robinson
Frank & Nancy Roche
Orlando & Iris Romeo
David Rosenberg
Ralph & Barbara Rotermund
Marsha Rupp
Angela Ryan
Alex & Teresa Sabellico
Bill Sales
Nancy Samuelson
Donald Sanders
Lauren Santos
Gaile Sataline
Mike Savic
Art Schaller
Bob Schnurr
Frank & Annamaria Schroll

SCNS Sports Foods
Ted & Ellen See
Dan Shaban
Sharon Country Club Grounds 
Department
Jill Shea
Walter Shelton
Bob Shepardson & Deirdre 
Flynn
Patrick Sheridan
Lauren Shortt
Lisa & Americo Silva
Mark Slitt
Jay Sloves
Sean Smedick
Bob & Sharon Smith
Emily Soell
Elliot & Nancy Solomon
Cheryl Spielman
Mark Sprague
Ray Sprague
Steven Steinberg
Stonington Housing Authority
Gerry & Blair Stratford
Catherine Sullivan
Jake Sweeney
Paul & Susan Swetland
David & Lisa Szewczul
Mike & Meghan Taylor
Sal Terenzo
Bill Tingley
Rick & Mary Towers
Tim & Shaileen Tracy
Peter & Paula Tripp
Rachel Trudell
Susan Turley
Jami Tyska
Mark Vasington
Steve Velezis
Paul Velezis
Richard Vietor
Jean Vitalis
William & Christine Voorhees
Michael Walczak
Elizabeth Walsh
Dudley & Gerri Watkins
Mary Lee Webber
William Weigel
Jeanne Whitehead
John Wilcox
Randy & Tanya Wingate
Ed & Kathy Winslow
Kyle Wolff
John & Elena York
Todd & Jacqueline Young

With special 
appreciation for the 
following 
scholarships:
Andrew K. Dwyer Foundation 
Scholarship
Daniel Novarr Scholarship
David Epstein Scholarship
Donald E. Vacheron Scholarship
Aetna Retirees Scholarship in 
honor of H. Grant Thomas and 
Roger Lawson
19 Iron Scholarship (Downey 
Family Foundation)
Walking for Kids Foundation 
Scholarship
William P. Lyons Scholarship
The Mazumdar Family Scholarship

The First Tee of 
Connecticut would 
like to thank the 
following individuals, 
organizations and 
businesses who 
donated products and 
services in 2017:
Back East Brewing Company
Beverly Baker
Barcelona
Black Hog Brewing Co.
Brooklawn Country Club
Burning Tree Country Club
Chippanee Golf Club
Connecticut Science Center
Country Club of Darien
Country Club of New Canaan
Crystal Rock
DISH Restaurant Group
ETrade
Fairview Country Club
Firefly Hollow Brewing 
Company
First & Last Tavern (Avon)
First & Last Tavern (Plainville)
The First Tee Metropolitan New 
York
Fleming’s Steakhouse
Fox Hopyard Golf Club
Foxwoods Resort Casino
Frank Pepe’s Development Co.
Golf Club of Avon
GOLFTEC West Hartford
Richard Gordon
Gouveia Vineyards
Half Full Brewery
The Hartford
Hartford Flavor Company
Hartford Golf Club
Hartford Stage
Hartford Symphony Orchestra
Heirloom
Hop Brook Golf Course
Hop Meadow Country Club
HRG Management, LLC
iHeartMedia
Jones Winery
Keney Park Golf Course
Joe LaCava
Lake of Isles
Long Wharf Theatre
MasterCard
Ted May

Myles McHale
Mohegan Sun
Chris  &  Carolyn Didden
New Haven Country Club
Al Petitpas
PGA TOUR
Playhouse on Park
David Polk
Jane Repp
Rolling Hills Country Club
Shubert New Haven
The Stanwich Club
Stonehedge Landscaping
Theaterworks
Thimble Island Brewing Co.
Thomas Hooker Brewing 
Company
Ticket Network
Stacey Tomkiel
Torrington Country Club
TPC Boston
TPC Jasna Polana
TPC River Highlands
The Travelers
UConn Athletics
UConn Men’s Golf
UConn Women’s Basketball
United States Golf Association
V. Carbone Hospitality LLC
Vineyard Vines
Wampanoag Country Club
Warner Theatre
Wee Burn Country Club
Woodway Country Club
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Michael Griswold
Carlo Guerrera
Larry Haertel
John & Kimet Hand
Tom Hantke
Roger & Ann Hanlon
Patti Haran
Harper & Whitfield
Mary Harris
Richard Harris
Hartford Golf Club Women’s 
Association
Brett Hayes
Richard & Linda Hedden
Susan Hermanson
Michael & Maureen Hickey
Ann & Bill Holm
Theodore Horan
Kevin Huard
Alison Humphrey
Edwin & Charlotte Humphrey
Darui Jiang
Peter Joyce
George Karfiol
Barbara Karis-Downey
Lee & Linda Karwoski
Dorothy & Mel Kawakami
Mike Kelly
Francis Kelly
Rick Kennedy
Peter Kessen
Michael Kiernan
Treacy Kirkpatrick
Ron Kleinman
Kathleen Knight
Stephen & Leslie Kogut
Cathleen Kowalski
Erich Kunst
David Lafrennie
Chuck Lasher
Rick Lawson
Lee Company
Roger & Florence Liddell
Bruce & Susan Lighty
Ray & Kathy Lilley
Dave Lindsay
Fritz Link
Tong & Rita Liu
Peggy Lorence
Fritz & Margaret Luecke
Madsen Group, LLC
Phillip & Joyce Mahoney
John & Jackie Mandyck
Fran Marrello

Jackson Marvel
Carolyn & Sam Mazzarelli
Stephen & Stephanie Mazzarelli
Tina McCary
Tom & Anne McKeon
Kevin & Virginia Meskell
Karen Michaels
Gifford Miller
Jack Miller
Karsten Moller
Irene Moore
Jay Mullarkey
Peter & Linda Murphy
Glenn Murphy
The Sylvia and Leo Novarr Fund
Paul Ockert
John & Barbara O’Connor
Kim & Patricia O’Neill
The Open Hearth
Emily Orben
Ellie Owens
Mary Pagnam
Tim & Jane Pagnam
Charlie & Betsy Pagnam
Anthony & Michael Paliotta
John Parks
Tim Hickey & Patty Lindsay-
Hickey
Bob & Joan Penney
Frank Perry
Sara Peterson
Al & Katherine Petipas
Elizabeth Peto
Wayne Pierson
Ted & Rosemarie Pisk
Tyler & Heather Polk
Precision Threaded Products
Tony & Joan Ranoldo
Bob Rathburn
Brian & Tracy Rice
Stuart & Emily Rosen
Howard Rosner
Christopher Rotermund
Peter Roth
Susan Rubin
Patti & Rusty Rueff
Pamela & Jim Russell
Betsy Russell
Michael Sabatino
Frank Santa-Donato  & Janet 
Castricum
Tony Santore
Mary Sargent
Bob & Kathy Saunders

Al & Marie Scharf
Ken & Edith Schechter
Glen Schwesinger
Earle & Kathryn Seeley
John Shea
Rajiv Shenoy & Natasha Singh
The Shulansky Foundation, Inc.
Marty Sienko
Paul Silvergleid
Daniel & Tracey Smith
Howard Sobel
Nancy Stangle
Darrel Strickland
The Sturgis Family
John & Kathy Suisman
John Sullivan
Rich Suski
Vic & Nancy Svenberg
Anne Sweeney
Warren Sweet
Robert Tedoldi
Bob Tiedemann
David & Gail Tiedemann
Kevin Tierney
Rusty & Midge Tilney
Timothy Dwight School PTA
Donald Tutson
Jackie Vacheron
Lauren Wahlers
Craig Watchmaker
David & Connie Weaver
Anne Webb
William & Patricia Webber
Jackie & Curt Whelan
Bernie & Ruth Wilbur
Thomas Wilusz
Windsor Federal Savings
Jeff & Jen Wise
Linda Woods
Tricia Wynne
Laura & Bill Yandow
Dennis & Bunny York
Peter Young
Mary Young
The Eric & Jessica Zachs Family 
Foundation
Al Zemaitis
Dennis Zoufaly
Mark Zurzola

Confidence Level
$1- $99
Anonymous
Taggart Adams
Salvatore Agati
Justin Albert
Patricia Allen
Michael Amodeo
Jean & Paul Anderson
Kevin Anderson & Tara Griffin
Jay Arcata
Bob & Judy Ayotte
Martin Baltus
John Bannon
Richard Barger
Michael Barry
Judy Battaglia
Rick Beatty
Dave & Denise Benoit
Tyler Benson
Sally Berg
Bruce & Nancy Berlet
Ruth Bettencourt
Bill Bloom
Parker Boal & Sandy Mirabile
Elizabeth Bobroske
Jo-An Boehm
Don & Jackie Boisvert
Larry Bowman & Margaret 
Dillon
Henry & Diane Boylan
Lou & Dianne Brambilla
Jeff Brighenti
Jeff Broadbent
Maura Brum
David & Carol Brunick
Vincent Buchanan
Angela Bunt
Carolyn Caggiano
Bobby Campartuciano
Kevin & Sue Canavan
Joe Caputa
Richard Cave
Isabel Ceballos
Aaron Chaffin
Audrey Chan & Jim Iorio
Rusty Chandler
Blair Childs
Cindy Cieslak
Bob Cleaver
Nathan Cody
Brad Collins
Richard Collishaw
Jay Colpitts
J.J. & Susan Coneys
Scott & Katie Cormier
Martin Courneen
Chris Coute
Ann Marie Crino
John Crouch
Bill Cruger
Brian Cuddeback
Antoinette Cullen
John Cusano
John D’Amelia
Fred & Vicki Daniels
Patricia Davis
Basil & Anna Deligeorges
Ron Dellostrito
Tom Deupree
Tom Dionne
John Dipollina
Kari Dooley
Yvonne Dougherty

Margaret Douglas-Hamilton
Laura Doyle
Coleen & Richard Duffy
Stacey Durand
Mike & Heather Eckert
Herm Edwards
Brandon Ellison
Stacy Errion
Kevn Farquhar
AJ & Myra Fezza
Dee Flanagan
Shawn Fleming
Anthony Fontaine
Gary & Jerilyn Fortier
Jeffrey & Faith Fraulino
Gerry Freedman & Kristin King
Stephen & Lucille Friedrich
Marge Funk
Ralph Gagliardi
Glendaly Garcia
Lydia Gaudet
Alison Gaudet
Selma Goodman
Stuart & Kathryn Graham
Lynn Graney Sumple
Dale Guthrie
Winifred Hamilton
Matt Hanley
Jim Hanley
Lindsey & Brenda Hansen
Sara & Joseph Hart
John Haverfampf
Richard & Irmtraud Hermanson
Susan Hermanson
David Hoffsis
David Hubbard
Rebecca Humphrey
Todd Humphrey
Rick Hunt
Paul Johnson
Kelly Johnston
Cheryl Johnston
Jerry Jones
Chris Kealey
Christine Keegan
Kyle Keelan
Krista Kelly
Joe Kennedy
John Kinney
Tyler Kinser
Kenneth & Sharon Kitchen
Caren Kittredge
Michael Klasfeld
Nancy Kotchko
Kevin Kozlowski
Peter Krzyzek
Ross Kuchyt
Bob & Kathleen Kulig
Jeffrey LaBonte
Joe LaCava
Stephen Laccone
Bill Lamonica
Nicholas Landry
Thomas Lane
Marv & Sara Lapuk
Bill Latz
Michael & Kimberly LeBlanc
Joseph & Johanne Licari
Matt Lichack
Tom & Wendy Lincoln
Michael Lipman & Cathy 
Forsberg
Kenneth Lippe
Brooke Loening
Mark Longi

Kayla Cherian and Claireese Tedjo
at Alling Memorial, New Haven

Target Level participant Nikolas Nunez Cruz
Fairchild Wheeler, Bridgeport

We are grateful to the following 
families for selecting The First Tee 
of Connecticut for gifts in their 
loved one’s memory in 2017:

Samuel Donnell
Allan Gaudet
Judge William L. Hadden Jr.
Michael Manganiello
Charles T. “Charlie” Moore
Scott Trautman

Eagle Level 
participant at 

Fairchild Wheeler
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